Dear Great Wall families and friends,

On July 12, we had a great reunion in Emma long city park here in Austin. The weather was very cooperating. I got to meet families from San Antonio, Dallas, California, and Louisiana, Chicago. This year, we had a few families who are waiting for referrals came to the reunion. I am very happy for them because they got to meet over 60 beautiful adoptive children and I hope it gave our waiting families confidence and hope that their dream will come true. 
In June I traveled to China and met with CCAA officials. I learned that CCAA will stop working with non accredited agencies on July 15, 2008. This means that CCAA will not accept dossiers from agencies that are not Hague accredited. Great Wall China Adoption will be able to continue to work with the CCAA because Great Wall is Hague accredited.  

CCAA has placed a lot of trust in Great Wall. CCAA has asked Great Wall to host a Fall Camp for a group of children aged 7 to 14 with them in this October. We are still working with the CCAA on the details. The camp will also be open to families who would like to travel to Beijing to attend the camp, meet the children, and help with the camp activities. We will start to select volunteer families pretty soon. If you are interested, please watch for our update coming soon.  
I certainly had a long discussion with the CCAA officials on the long wait. I was informed that the officials have been working very closely with local orphanages directors by meeting them in person to motivate the directors to send children’s files to the CCAA. This is a work in progress. We already saw the result. Of the batch of referrals we received this month, I noticed that we have a group of referrals from a new orphanage we never had referrals previously. However, I would like to say that the waiting time will continue to grow. Nobody can give a definite time frame. However, I asked the officials what I should tell families in waiting, they said, as long as the American adoptive families are willing to wait, China will have a child for them. 
I had the opportunity to visit a children’s shelter in the earthquake affected area. I was extremely impressed with the way these children aged 8 to 15 are handling with loss of their parents. The Chinese government assured me that these children will be placed with their relatives or local families. I want to thank all of our adoptive families who made donations. 
If you are wondering whether earthquake will further slow down adoptions, actually, CCAA said the earthquake will not have impact on China adoption process. 
Finally, Beijing is certainly busy with Olympics preparation. The new Beijing airport is huge with the state of the art tram, and facilities. Security during Olympics will be extremely tight so why don’t all stay here in the U.S watching the games and cheer on our favorites athletes! 
Warmest regards,
Snow Wu

